 Faculty Senate Meeting 

Minutes 

August 8, 2011

Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  

1. Call to order Acceptance of Agenda: 


       


                   
    Allen Reich
Faculty Senate President Allen Reich called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Summer Senate (FS) to order in the Pattea Room of the Blome Building at 3:00 pm.

Members Present:  Shadow Armfield, Charlie Balch (appeared telephonically), Rebecca Dames, Heidi Fogelberg, Bill Grabe, Ro Haddon, Astrid Klocke, Rich Lei, Allen Reich, Laura Sujo-Montes, Karen Appleby, David Camacho, M.J. McMahon, and Karen Pugliesi.
Members Absent: Liz Grobsmith*, John Haeger*, Phillip Mlsna, Roderic Parnell, and Jon Reyhner. (*indicates ex officio members) 
Others present: David Camacho and Tracie Hansen. 

2. Acceptance of Agenda: 


       


                   
    

    Allen Reich
Allen called for item 5 to be moved on the agenda to item 7.  He then presented the agenda for acceptance as amended.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the agenda. The motion passed.   
3. Approval of Minutes  


        


          
          
      Allen Reich/Action Item  
The minutes of the June 20th Summer Senate were presented.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes.  The motion passed.
4. Faculty Senate President’s Report      


         


                           Allen Reich
Allen began his report with a brief discussion of the budget for the next few years.  The state’s experienced an unexpected increase in tax revenues this year, but will be offset as we move forward by the loss of the one percent tax which expires in 2013.  He expects that we are in for some rough budgetary times in the coming years and we need to prepare for this.  He noted that we are in a highly competitive business.  We are competing with 3,300 other universities for our students.  In order to be competitive he believes we must change the strategies we have worked under given the decreasing revenues and increasing competition for students.  He discussed the apparent direction ABOR and the Arizona Legislature are heading.  In comments made recently by ABOR President, Tom Andres he stated that ABOR is focused on “realigning the Arizona University System into a more effective and efficient enterprise model.”  ABOR is very serious about the Enterprise Model.  He noted that within the model’s performance funding formula, 50% of the funding will be based on the number of degrees awarded.  In meeting our goals in this area, he cautioned that we must focus on quantity and quality.  He added that 25% of the performance funding will be based on completed student credit hours.  Allen commented that we need to take a hard look at how we will address the DFW rates to address when addressing this concern.  

Allen announced that Guy Senese has asked the Senate to look into establishing a local chapter of AAUP at NAU.  Allen will look into finding someone who might wish to examine this further.  Next he announced that the Liberal Studies Committee is in the process of conducting a program review for the Liberal Studies Program.  As part of that process, the committee has two outside consultants (Dr. Ann Ferren, a senior fellow at the AAC&U and David Reinhold, Associate Provost for Assessment and Undergraduate Studies at Western Michigan University) on campus in September.  They have set aside time on Tuesday, September 20th from 11:15 to noon for the FSEC to meet with them.   

Allen next briefly discussed possible agenda items for the August 22nd FSEC meeting and the September 12th Faculty Senate meeting.                
5. Report from the President




              

        M.J.McMahon
President Haeger is on vacation and unable to attend today’s meeting.  Executive Vice President, M.J, McMahon presented a report in his stead.  She reported that ABOR has called a special board meeting for August 31st to be held at ASU.  This meeting is intended for gather information from various task forces.  At ABOR’s last board meeting under “Legislative Studies” there were a series of reports given to ABOR regarding legislatives directives to collaborate on a funding model that included performance and outcome based funding; financial aid; and the issue of parity among the 3 universities.  Each of these issues was assigned to a task force.  The task forces were given two weeks in which to prepare a report for ABOR at the above mentioned August 31st meeting.  At NAU the leads on these task forces are: Parity - President Haeger; Financial Aid - David Bousquet; and Funding models - Jennus Burton.  She then provided a copy of President Haeger’s report on parity, Entitled Arizona University System Enterprise: Disparity Study.  She explained sections of the report and entertained questions.    
6. Report from the Provost







          
          Karen Pugliesi
Vice Provost Karen Pugliesi reported for Provost Grobsmith in her absence.  She stated that the Provost’s office has been working on a variety issues and programs in conjunction with the Faculty Senate and Key University Committees.  She proceeded to discuss some of those programs.  She announced that we are moving forward on the implementation of the Faculty Activity Reporting system.  As well as a new streamlined annual review process.  
The faculty development program will present a day long workshop on course design called “productive beginnings” on August 18th and a faculty orientation program on August 23rd.  She announced that NAU was the featured website on the National Institute for Learning Outcomes Assessment website (NILOA).  She encouraged everyone to take a peek at this website.  She also thanked everyone especially the University Assessment Committee on their hard work in this area.  

Karen announced that Jane Dixon has been hired to replace Tom Paradis as Director of Academic Assessment.  Karen also announced Associate Deb Larson’s departure from NAU later this week in order to accept the position of Dean of the College of Engineering at CAL Poly at San Luis Obispo.  There is currently an internal search underway for her replacement.  

Karen stated that she and Provost Grobsmith attended a meeting of the American Association of State Colleges and Universities this summer.  This year the meeting focused on course design.  The membership included personnel from across the country.  It is clear that we are dealing with the same areas as our colleagues.  She and Liz hope to bring some of the presenters at this meeting to campus to share their knowledge with us.  

Karen commented briefly on the work that Blase Scarnati and Michelle Miller have done on the First Year Learning Initiative over the summer.  They are currently working on the certification of courses and will address this initiative at a future FSEC meeting.  

She announced that we are moving forward with the implementation of a number of coaching programs sponsored by the division of Academic Affairs.  Soon there will be new opportunities announced for faculty and staff to work as coaches with targeted sections of the first year cohort.  

She finished her presentation by announcing the rollout of the new NAU web pages.  She praised the Marketing Department and the various departments that worked on the first phase of this rollout.      

She then entertained questions.
Allen asked Karen Appleby to address the topic of adjunct professor pay.  Karen explained that President Haeger was able to put aside some funds to do an adjustment of faculty salaries.  However, the amount available was not enough to address an increase for both regular and adjunct faculty.  Therefore the decision was made to make adjustments for faculty and address the adjunct faculty in the future.  She answered a few follow up questions regarding this topic as well as concerns raised regarding tenure density at this time.  Allen suggested that perhaps we should work with the administration to look at how we should measure tenure density in light of the variables that can be used.       
7. 2011-12 Faculty Senate Objectives – Faculty Survey




             Allen Reich
Allen called everyone’s attention to the handout entitled Possible Senate Objectives for 2011-2012.  He gave a brief outline of the work done this summer and the purpose in seeking this information.  A lengthy discussion followed.  Many topics were discussed including: how to organize the list into thematic groups; the meaning of each item; how to rank the importance of each item; how each item would be addressed; the idea of surveying the faculty and whether the survey should be handled by the FSEC or the Senators.  It was decided that the list needed to be organized into thematic groups and those thematic groups would be worded from the five purposes outlined in the preamble to the Faculty Senate Constitution.  More discussion ensued and a plan was put in place.  Allen will organize this list into five thematic groups/themes and forward his results to the FSEC members.  The FSEC members will rank each item in their order of importance and bring this information to the August 22nd FSEC meeting to be shared.                        
8. Old Business/New Business Items/Announcements                


     
           
Allen Reich
Allen introduced the newly elected ASNAU President, Blaise Claudill.  Blaise introduced himself and briefly discussed the platform ASNAU has set for the coming year.  They look forward to working with the faculty and administration in the coming year, in particular with those initiatives that will help to retain students.  Lastly, he addressed the process of selecting a Student Regent to ABOR.  He is encouraging faculty to make recommendations that they believe would be an outstanding student in this position.  
Ro Haddon, Chair of the FS Council on Learning, presented the Council’s report of their work this past year.  Issues they have addressed this year include: the Faculty Activity Report; the DFW rates and the effect of attendance on those rates; their work on the Liberal Studies Review Committee and the First Year Initiative Plan; and their work on a Faculty Orientation Plan.  She will present a formal report to the full Senate this fall.  
9. Adjourn 






     


      

Allen Reich
There being no further business, a Motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 5:05.  
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